
1021 McCarthy Blvd. N., Regina, SK  S4X 3P9     Phone:  306-949-7678               
Website:  www.holyfamilyregina.com   Email:  office@holyfamilyregina.com 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/holyfamilyregina/  

Bulletin — November  18th & 19th, 2023 

Contact the office 
 

Mon - Thurs 9am-12pm 
and 1pm-4pm, 

(closed during lunch hour) 
Fri 9am-12pm                                                   

 

for Baptism, First                  
Eucharist, Confirmation,                     

Reconciliation,                       
Marriage and Funeral; 

Mass Intentions, 
Hall, Meeting Rooms, and 

Parish items. 

Please use the front door 
during office hours. 

Parish Staff Team: 

Fr. Wilfred Calinawan,                
Administrator                                     

pastor@holyfamilyregina.com 
 

Sr. Amelia B. Gorospe, SIHM   
Pastoral Assistant                          

pastoral@holyfamilyregina.com 
 

Andrea Resler, Office Administrator  

youth@holyfamilyregina.com 

sacprep@holyfamilyregina.com 

Mike Nijman, Building and Grounds 

Nonilo Mantuhac, Custodian 

Masses are celebrated daily (except Monday). 
 
Weekday Masses: Pre-registration is not necessary. 
 
Weekend Masses: You must pre-register by emailing of-
fice@holyfamilyregina.com or texting to  
1-306-452-5243, stating your name(s), the date you wish 
to attend and the number receiving communion. 
If you are unable to email or text, call the parish office.  
**We will reply to confirm your request.** 
 
Archbishop Bolen grants dispensation to all faithful Catholics 
from their Sunday obligation until further notice. 
 

All Masses will be celebrated in the hall. 
 

Weekend Mass Times: 

Saturday 5:00 pm and Sunday 9:00 am & 11:00 am 
 

Weekday Mass Times:  

Tuesday 7 pm (Adoration begins at 6 pm),                  
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 10 am.   

 

Father is available to hear confessions Tuesday            
during Adoration, after Daily Mass, Saturdays                     
before the 5:00 pm Mass and by appointment. 

 

Holy Family Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 
traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, 
and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and Métis peoples.  

The parable in today’s gospel reading is so well known, 
that the word, ‘talent’, has become part of our language. 
The original story of Jesus, however, had a far more 
serious message than the development of natural gifts. 
The ‘talent’ Jesus refers to was an enormous quantity of 
precious metal (26 kgs of gold or silver). The immensity of 
the wealth entrusted to the servants was far beyond the 
experience of Jesus’ hearers. The parable challenges 
them to recognise that God’s immense blessings bring 
great responsibilities. 

The sharp edge of the parable, as Matthew 
reports it, seems to indicate a background of 
controversy. It may well be that the original 
parable of Jesus was a challenge to the 
Sadducees – the conservative Temple 
establishment who were not open to 
wholesome developments that had taken place 
in the biblical tradition, and were opposed, 
therefore, to the mission of Jesus. Scholars find 
grounds for this in the wording of the parable. 
The master ‘hands over’ the talents; this term 
was associated in old Israel with the passing on 
of the traditions of God’s people. The term ‘gained’ - 
applied to the profits made by the servants - was 
associated with the winning of converts. In their self-
centred conservatism, the Sadducees had no concern to 
carry forward Israel’s mission to be ‘a light to the nations’. 
As the parable was recalled in Matthew’s community, 
however, it may have been directed against the dangers of 
complacency in that community - that settled for the 
minimum requirements of life as the Lord’s disciples, and 
was not ready to set out upon the great adventure of 
putting into practice the program of the Sermon on the 
Mount. The conclusion, ‘To anyone who has will be given 
more; but from the one who has not, even what he has will 
be taken away’ – a saying of Jesus that appears several 
times in the gospels – was probably added by Matthew, to 

drive home the point of the parable. Its meaning for Jesus 
was that one who is spiritually open will enjoy God’s on-
going blessings; whereas one who is closed will miss the 
opportunities offered them. Matthew emphasises the 
seriousness of the parable’s lesson by concluding his 
narrative – as he does in other places - with reference to 
the ‘weeping and gnashing of teeth’ in store for those who 
have no place in the Kingdom. 

The parable of Jesus points to the ‘Day of the Lord’ when 
God’s people will be called to account for the 
responsibilities brought by the great blessings 
they have received. In today’s reading from 
Paul’s letter to the Thessalonians, Paul 
continues his instruction concerning the Lord’s 
return, echoing the imagery used by Jesus in 
the gospels. Life must go on; it is not given to 
us to know the ‘times and seasons’ of the final 
reckoning; the ‘Day of the Lord’ will come ‘like a 
thief in the night’; God’s people must ‘stay 
awake and sober’, living as ‘children of the 
light’. It is not difficult to see that these themes 
provide the background of today’s parable. The 

master is a long time in coming, and arrives unexpectedly 
to ‘go through the servants’ accounts’. The servants who 
have administered well the wealth entrusted to them are to 
be entrusted with ‘greater things’; they will share in ‘their 
master’s happiness’ – a clear reference, for those who 
have ears to hear, of the blessings of the final Kingdom. 

If we appreciate the greatness of the blessings brought by 
faith in Christ, we will be aware of the responsibilities they 
bring.                                                

John Thornhill, sm 
TheEmmausSeries.com 

 

Keep in mind this simple axiom "What you are and what you have 
are God's gift to you. What you do with them is your gift to God."  

https://www.holyfamilyregina.com/
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STEWARDSHIP BULLETIN BITS:  November 19, 2023 - 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

“Well done, my good and faithful servant. Since you have been faithful in small matters,                                         
I will give you great responsibilities.” - Matthew 25:21 

God calls us to nurture and develop the gifts He has given us and then generously return a portion with increase.  He 
doesn’t want us to waste or hoard the gifts He has given us.  He expects us to grow our gifts, to use them wisely, and 
to be generous with them.  Unfortunately, many of us are not generous in proportion to all that God has given us.  God 
asks us to be generous with all our gifts, especially the one that means the most to you. 

First Reading:  Proverbs 31:10-31. These verses are the very 
ending of the Book of Proverbs. They give us an example of a 
prudent and faithful wife who is well known and praised for her 
abilities in serving her family and others. It is not saying that all 
women should be wives and mothers; rather, it is an example of 
how one woman used her gifts and talents wisely and 
productively. Serving others is the epitome of Christian love 
whether it is family, friends or even strangers.  

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 128:1-5. In this beautiful prayer, the 
psalmist is praising the person who has been faithful to God and 
used his or her talents and resources for the betterment of 
everyone. The biblical use of the word "fear" in this case means 
"honor” or “respect."  

Second Reading: 1 Thessalonians 5:1-6. This teaching from 
Paul should hit many where they are today because of the many 
terrible disasters in recent months. However, Paul is talking about 
the Second Coming of Christ, which was thought to be in his 
lifetime. We should look at this as referring to our eventual death, 
which can come without any warning. We have been told over and 
over about being prepared for death by living according to the 
teachings of Christ and His Church. "Therefore, let us not ignore 
the warning signs as many do, but let us stay alert and be 
watchful," spiritually speaking, that is.    Credit: stclareroseville.org  

 

 

May God’s grace and blessings  

comfort and console those who  

we love and who are in need. 

Those in Need of Well-Being 

Jean & John Boyko  Daniel Riabchyk  

Kim Toogood-Kyllo Rita Legaarden 

Roseann Melnyk Can Pham 

Ray & Lenore Geisbauer Phong Le 

Gerry & Sharon Bohay Andrew Ziegler 

Cec & Harvey Hartness  

Our Beloved Departed   

Linda Bohn Fr. Pat Murphy 

Lynn Greaves Joe Novecosky 

Maria Feroz Din Chris Novecosky 

Lucien Bussiere Ava Novacosky 

UPDATE:  Thanks to your generosity, the goal of $5000 goal has already been reached!  Final tally to come...  

A second parishioner, who would like to remain anonymous, has come forward to double 
your donation in November, up to a total maximum of $5000! Green envelopes marked 
“Raise the Roof” are available at the hall entrance and from the parish office. Tax receipts 
will be issued for all donations (receipts will not include amount of the matched donation).  

REJOICE! An Advent Pilgrimage into the Heart of Scripture  Advent is fast ap-
proaching…. Do you want to learn to hear God speak to you as Mary and Joseph did?  

The Rejoice journal gives us a word, a short reflection, and a prayer prompt each day 
of Advent to help us explore more deeply the Sunday scriptures for this year. Fr. Mark 
Toups weaves into the daily reflections and through the weekly videos, how to hear 
God speak to us. Next weekend, after all Masses, a video will be shown which sets the 
tone and theme for this year’s Rejoice program. It is about half an hour long. The jour-
nals are available for $20.00 after mass starting this weekend as long as supplies last. 

FAITH & FELLOWSHIP The Spiritual Enrichment Committee will be hosting a “Theology on Tap” event focusing on 
Mental Health and the Spiritual Life: How Catholic Faith Practice Builds Mental Health Resilien-
cy. Join us on November 27 at 6:30 pm in the upper meeting room where Dn. Eric Gurash of 
Emmaus Family Support Ministries will dive into the intersection of faith and mental health.  

Snacks, alcoholic and non-alcoholic beverages will be offered. The cost is a freewill offering with 
proceeds going towards the Raise the Roof initiative. A sign-up sheet will be available outside 
the hall for registration. Deadline to register is Thursday, November 23rd. Don't miss this 

wonderful opportunity to deepen your understanding and enhance your well-being through engaging discussion and 
Q&A. Contact: spiritualenrichment@holyfamilyregina.com. See the bulletin insert for more info. 

mailto:spiritualenrichment@holyfamilyregina.com


 

WEEKLY BIBLE                  
READING GUIDE 

 

November 20th 

Monday  

1 Maccabees 1:10-15,     
41-43,54-57,62-64 

Psalm 119 
Luke 18:35-43 

 

November 21st 

Tuesday 
The Presentation of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary 

2 Maccabees 6:18-31 

Psalm 3 
Luke 19:1-10 

 

November 22nd 

Wednesday 

St. Cecilia, Virgin, Martyr 

2 Maccabees 7:1,20-31 

Psalm 17 
Luke 19:11-28 

 

November 23rd 

Thursday 

1 Maccabees 2:15-29 

Psalm 50 

Luke 19:41-44 
 

November 24th 

Friday 
St. Andrew Dũng-Lạc, Priest, 

and Companions, Martyrs 

1 Maccabees 4:36-37,     
52-59 

Canticle: 1 Chronicles 
29:10-12 

Luke 19:45-48 
 

November 25th 

Saturday 

1 Maccabees 6:1-13 

Psalm 9 
Luke 20:27-40 

 

November 26th 

Sunday 
Our Lord Jesus Christ,      
King of the Universe 

Ezekiel 34:11-12,15-17 

Psalm 23 

1 Corinthians 15:20-26,286 

Matthew 25:31-46 
 

DONATIONS:  Holy Family Parish relies on the charity and self-sacrifice of our parish-
ioners to maintain and operate the church. Thank you for your generosity and kindness! 

The 2024 Sunday Offering Envelopes are now available for pickup in the foyer.  
Please do not use envelopes from previous years, thank you! 

—Envelope:  Holy Family has resumed passing collection baskets during mass.              
After hours, envelopes can be dropped in the mail slot at the front of the church. 

—Pre-authorized debit:  Contact the office if you would like to set this up. 

—E-transfer:  finance@holyfamilyregina.com 

—Online donations through Canada Helps:  https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/24871 

—Mail to:  Holy Family Parish, 1021 McCarthy Blvd. N., Regina, SK, S4X 3P9 

52 REASONS TO TALK ABOUT THE CWL Our core values of faith, service, social 
justice guide us as we follow Catholic teaching, provide service locally, na-
tionally and internationally, and work to advocate for social justice. Let’s start 
the conversation! This week’s word to describe the CWL is:  

MEANING Life has meaning when you recognize your God-given gifts and 
share them with others. Join the Catholic Women’s League and celebrate the meaning 
of life as you share your gifts. 

All Catholic women are welcome to join! The membership drive is now underway; 
Membership Forms are available in the online bulletin and at the hall entrance. 

Meetings are held in the upper meeting room on the second Tuesday of each month 
after the 7 pm Mass. All Catholic women are welcome  - we hope to see you there! 

K OF C GREY CUP POOL TICKETS will be available to purchase after all 
Masses this weekend in the lower meeting room. Funds raised stay within 
the parish to support youth related activities such as: the VBS BBQ, 
Knights Scholarship and Keep Christ in Christmas Poster Contest.   

A QUILTS & MORE SALE will be held by the Holy Family Quilters on November 
24th and 25th from 10 am - 4 pm at Holy Family in the upper 
meeting room. In addition to our beautiful quilts we will sell 
hand-crafted items which have been donated by parishioners. 
We will continue to accept donations of completed crafts just 
prior to the sale. You may leave them in a box labelled "Quilts 
and More" located in the church foyer. We would appreciate a 
suggested price tagged onto your donated items. Proceeds of 
the sale will go to Holy Family's "Raise the Roof" campaign. 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY will be held at all weekend Masses.  

FAMILY ADORATION Holy Family Parish welcomes families with 
young children to attend Family Adoration on Tuesday, November 
28th at 6:30 pm. Stay for Mass at 7 pm or head upstairs for a treat 

and fellowship with other families! There is no obligation to stay for the full hour.    

EDGE Youth in grades 5 – 8 are invited to join in the fun at Edge! Our next gathering 
is Friday, December 1st at 6:30 and we will be joining the Family Advent Wreath 
Making Evening. See below. 

FAMILY ADVENT WREATH MAKING EVENING  Come learn about the meaning and 
the symbolism of the wonderful Catholic tradition of the Advent Wreath and make one 
to take home! All are invited to our Family Advent Wreath Making Evening on Friday, 
December 1st at 6:30 pm. All supplies will be provided and refresh-
ments will be served. The cost is $20/family. Pre-registration is re-
quired for ordering supplies and the deadline is Monday, November 
20. You can register after Masses this weekend or contact the office. 
If you have questions, contact Penny Nijman at 306-533-7762. 

SAVE YOUR EMPTIES! The Holy Family Refugee Committee is having 
a bottle drive. Save your empty pop cans, milk jugs, bottles, etc. & they 
will come pick them up from your home on January 6! More info to come. 

mailto:finance@holyfamilyregina.com
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/24871
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Archbishop’s Annual Appeal          

“I wonder how many churches and charitable 
organizations realize that community is one of the 
greatest gifts they have to offer. If we ask for money, it 
means that we offer a new fellowship, a new brotherhood, 
a new sisterhood, a new way of belonging. We have 
something to offer- friendship, prayer, peace, love, 
fidelity, affection, ministry with those in need- and these 
things are so valuable that people are willing to make 
their resources available to sustain them.” - Henri 
Nouwen, A Spirituality of Fundraising 

If you have any questions regarding the Appeal, don't 
hesitate to contact the Development office by emailing: 
annualappeal@ archregina.sk.ca or call (306)352-1684. 

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal Reflection on 
the Readings - 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time     

Today is World Day for the Poor. The readings fit into this 
day quite well. The Gospel parable about the talents 
shows us that we are the stewards of the world until 
Jesus returns, and how we manage our resources will be 
judged upon his return. So that puts the responsibility on 
us to be good stewards, not only of our wealth but of our 
world. So, it becomes critical to help those around us with 
the resources that we have. Often, we fail to understand 
the conditions and events that lead many into 
homelessness or poverty, especially if we have not 
experienced these things in our own lives. Your 
contribution to the Archbishop’s Appeal helps 
organizations such as the Marian Center, which helps 
feed and clothe those who are struggling to afford the 

basic necessities of life. With your contribution, their work 
becomes easier to do. Please continue to support the 
Archbishop's Appeal so that we can ensure that the work 
of the Church can continue to lead others to experience 
the generosity and love of Christ.   

I called you by name - Myriam Family Retreat 

Youth aged 12-18 years old are invited to attend a retreat 
with others your age and with the same faith from 
November 24 at 5 pm to November 25th at 1:30 pm. 
To register, call Sr. Stephanie at 306-761-0528 or email 
pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org. Suggested donation is $25.  

Becoming a Sanctuary for Christ 

An advent evening of adoration, prayer, reflection and 
creativity with Sr. Chantelle Bonk, PM on Wednesday, 
December 6 @ 7pm. Holy Trinity Parish (5020 Sherwood 
Dr.) Drawing and colouring supplies for the creative 
component will be provided. You are welcome to bring 
your journal, Bible, and any other creative medium that 
can be done from your pew. Free will offering. 

Questions? Email htrinityfaithformation@gmail.com 

Face to Face Ministries Youth Retreat 

Join us on Friday, December 8th at Holy Cross Parish. 
Grades 2 to 5 from 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm and Grades 6 to 
12 from 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm.  

Come out and have some fun while you learn about 
Jesus and His Church! Cost is $10/person or $25/family 
of 3 or more. For info and to register contact Sheri Parker 
at 306-533-2561. Register today!  
 

View all updates at: archregina.sk.ca/archdiocesan-weekly 

STAY IN THE KNOW! Scan the QR code 
with your smartphone and sign-up to   
receive the weekly bulletin in your 
email inbox. 

PARISH UPCOMING ACTIVITES 

Date Time Activities 

Mon., Nov. 20th  
1 - 4 pm 
6:30 pm 

No Mass 
HF Quilters (UMR) 
Sacramental Prep (Hall) 

Tues., Nov. 21st 6:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:30 pm 

Adoration 
Mass 
K of C Meeting (LMR) 

Wed., Nov. 22nd 10:00 am Mass 

Thurs., Nov. 23rd 10:00 am 
7:00 pm 

Mass 
Study: What We Believe 
(UMR) 

Fri., Nov. 24th 10:00 am 
10 am - 4 pm 
12 - 4 pm 

Mass  
Quilts & More Sale (UMR) 
Office Closed 

Sat., Nov. 25th; 
 

10:00 am 
10 am - 4 pm 
5:00 pm 

R.C.I.A. (LMR) 
Quilts & More Sale (UMR) 
Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 

Sun., Nov. 26th 9:00 am  
11:00 am 
1:30 pm 

Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 
Mass (Children’s Liturgy) 
Blaze (UMR) 

MASS INTENTIONS 
November 21st - 26th, 2023 

Tuesday, November 21st  

 Intentions of Carlo Anacio 

Wednesday, November 22nd 

 +Hildegardo Anacio r/b Carlo Anacio 

Thursday, November 23rd 

 Glenn McCormick, family & friends with cancer r/b 

Mary Ann Hincks 

Friday, November 24th 

 +All Souls r/b Anonymous 

Saturday, November 25th  

 +Juanito, Prisca & Teodora Pascual r/b Dory Amio 

Sunday, November 26th   

 9 am: Pro Populo & Adaeze Bella Enukoha (1st 

Birthday blessings) r/b Chinomso & Ibifuro 

Enukoha 

11 am: Remigio Amio (thanksgiving) r/b Dory Amio 

ARCHDIOCESAN UPDATES: 

mailto:annualappeal@archregina.sk.ca
mailto:pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org
mailto:htrinityfaithformation@gmail.com
https://archregina.sk.ca/archdiocese-of-regina-bulletin
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QUILTS  
& MORE  

SALE 
Friday, Nov. 24 

&  

Saturday, Nov. 25 

10 am - 4 pm 

Holy Family Church 

1021 McCarthy Blvd N. 

Please use east entrance 

In addition to our beautiful quilts, 
we will sell hand-crafted items 
donated by our parishioners!  

Find Christmas gifts for ALL ages! 
 

Hosted by Holy Family Quilters 
 

All proceeds will go towards the 
“Raise the Roof” Campaign. 



 

The Spiritual Enrichment committee will be hosting a 
“Theology on Tap” type of event called Faith & Fellow-
ship. These one evening events will feature a guest 
speaker presenting various topics of faith with time for 
discussion, faith sharing, and community building over 
food and beverages.  
 

We invite you to come out and learn more about your 
faith while coming together to share community on 
Monday, November 27 at 6:30pm in the upper 
meeting room. The evening will focus on Mental 

Health and the Spiritual Life: How Catholic Faith Practice Builds Mental Health Resiliency.  
 
Deacon Eric Gurash of Emmaus Family Support Ministries will dive into the intersection of faith 
and mental health. Gain valuable insights as Deacon Eric draws from personal experiences to 
explore how our Catholic faith can be a powerful tool in navigating mental health challenges. 
Discover the synergy between faith practices and clinical therapies, and uncover strategies to 
build resiliency.  
 
Join us for an engaging discussion and Q&A, blending faith and practical insights. Snacks, alco-
holic and non-alcoholic beverages will be offered. The cost is a freewill offering with proceeds 
going towards the Raise the Roof initiative. A sign-up sheet will be available outside the hall for 
registration. Deadline to register is Thursday, November 23rd. Don't miss this wonderful oppor-
tunity to deepen your understanding and enhance your well-being. Learn more about Emmaus 
Family Support Ministries at www.emmaussupport.ca.  
 
Contact: spiritualenrichment@holyfamilyregina.com for more info. 
 

                                                                           

Deacon Eric Gurash and his wife Melissa have operated Emmaus Family Support mental health ministries for the 
past five years. This ministry and its peer-led spiritual support model seeks to develop and maintain spaces with-
in the Catholic community where faith and the strength of shared, lived experiences can provide solace, compas-
sion, and hope to those experiencing mental health challenges and the family members and loved ones who sup-
port them. Find out more at www.emmaussupport.ca. 

http://www.emmaussupport.ca
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“Seeking to learn from Mary and Joseph                                          
how to hear God’s word as they did.” 

 

Once again we have the opportunity to walk together as a parish    
family, opening our hearts to hear what God is saying to us in this  

hectic, perhaps difficult or lonely, but Blessed season. 
 

The popular Rejoice program by Father Mark Toups                                 
will once again be available to our Parish family. 

The new journal for year B follows the same format as in past years:  
A word, a reflection, and prayer prompts, along with the                 

supplementary short 10 minute videos presented by Father Mark 
Toups, Sister Josephine Garret and Father Josh Johnson. Together, 
they will help us explore the Sunday readings through Advent and 

guide us deeper into the heart of Christ and learning to                              
hear God’s voice. 

 
The short 10 minute videos will be shown after each mass in          

Advent, or can be accessed online: rejoiceprogram.com 
 

Plan to stay after mass, November 25th or 26th to view       
the 20 minute “MISSION” video which sets the tone for the 

Advent season and this year’s journal year B.  
 

The new journals will be available after Masses , November 18th 
& 19th, for $20.00 each.  Supplies are limited. 

rejoiceprogram.com
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October 21 & 22, 2023 

Holy Family Parish Building and Grounds Update by David Carvell, Parish Finance Council Chair: 

We have had one meeting with the Archdiocese Finance Committee as mentioned earlier, and now sev-
eral planning meetings with the two key committees that will be leading this process.  

Dwayne Gelowitz and his Renovation & Renewal Committee have determined that Stantec Architecture 
would be the best option to determine the root cause of the ceiling collapse and to offer services to 
provide design drawings and options for us to consider for refreshing the entire Nave and Foyer areas.  

We needed to receive confirmation and approval from the Bishop before we could complete a contract 
with them and move forward. This approval was received Friday morning, and Dwayne has contacted 
Stantec to sign a contract and begin the process of examining both the exterior roof and interior ceiling 
to see what caused the failure and to make recommendations for fixing the issues. 

Our agreement with Stantec will include several meetings along the way where we can ask questions 
and offer ideas and recommendations, so that they can proceed to a point where they could give us 
some preliminary budgets and recommendations for the tendering process. 

At that point we plan a town hall meeting in the parish to give you more detailed information about the 
project and answer the questions that you may have. This will take approximately 3-4 weeks. After this 
we would finalize the scope of our agreement and move to detailed design and reconfirm construction 
materials etc. 

Our plan is to have Stantec take us through to the tendering process and then review final tender pric-
ing etc. This will be where we must make a final decision on whether we can proceed or not. 

The main issue will be funding, and we will need to have cash and/or confirmed commitments for ap-
proximately 50% before the Archdiocese will consider working with us on a mortgage for the remain-
der. We may decide to do some stepped portions of the project based on financial commitments that 
we have received. 

On the other side of this is the Capital Campaign that David Cundall is leading. He and his very small 
team have developed the initial plan and will begin meetings with some potential key donors over the 
coming weeks. David has asked me to request our parish for two or three key leaders to step forward to 
assist him. We are looking for one key individual to contact David Cundall regarding assisting as Co-
Chair, as David Cundall is experiencing time constraints because of his work commitments and family 
commitments. Therefore, I ask that someone step forward to this critical committee to assist David. 

The success that David and his team achieve over the next few weeks will be critical to whether we 
move forward with this project or not. Please feel free to discuss with Fr. Wilfred, David Cundall, or my-
self [David Carvell] how you might be able to make a significant contribution towards this project. The 
smaller fundraising initiatives that we have been doing and will continue to do will not get us close to 
our final goal. They are excellent for building community within the parish as well as keeping everyone 
involved; however only with major contributions will we be able to meet our goal. 

Please keep praying for our success with this project; thank You! 


